
 
Council Minutes 
December 17, 2020 

 

 
Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh Council met in special session on the 17th day of                                                                                                                                                        
December 2020, at 9:00 am through Zoom, a video conferencing platform.  This meeting was held 
electronically as per By-Law #52-2020, Section 3.10 which allows for Electronic Participation of 
Council Meetings.  
 
The following individuals were participants during the special Council meeting: 
 

Mayor     Glen McNeil 
Deputy Mayor    Roger Watt 
Councillors     Gloria Fisher 

Wayne Forster 
Jennifer Miltenburg 
Anita Snobelen 
  

  CAO/Deputy Clerk  Mark Becker 
  Clerk      Florence Witherspoon 
  Treasurer    Ellen McManus 
  Chief Building Official   Brett Pollock 
  Public Works Superintendent  Brian Van Osch 
  Planner     Celina Whaling-Rae 
   
 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Denise Van Amersfoort, Senior Planner, Huron County Planning 
Department 

 
1.0     CALL TO ORDER 
 
 Deputy Mayor Watt called the meeting to order and chaired until Mayor McNeil arrived, 

being previously committed. This meeting was called to continue the preliminary review 
of the Township’s Official Plan. 

 
2.0 DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST / POTENTIAL CONFLICT OF INTEREST 
 
 None disclosed.  
 
3.0 TOWNSHIP OFFICIAL PLAN PRELIMINARY REVIEW 
 
3.1 Denise Van Amersfoort & Celina Whaling-Rae, Planners / Huron County Planning 

Department  
 
 We have provided Council with a copy of the following: 

• Workshop Schedule 

• Presentation on Natural Environment Update 

• Secondary Farm Residences Report 

• Land Evaluation and Area Review 

• Official Plan Review Process Initiation Report 
 
 STAFF COMMENTS: None.  

 
ACTION:  Council will meet again in Special Session on Tuesday, January 12th at 10:00 
a.m. to further discuss the Natural Environment Update.  
 

 
5.0 ADJOURNMENT 
 
  Moved by    Forster    

Seconded by   Fisher 
 
ADJOURN 

  
THAT Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh Township Council does now adjourn to 
meet again on January 5th, 2021 at 9:00 a.m. or at the Call of the Mayor. 

Carried. 
  ~ 

 
_________________________                 _____________________________  
Original signed by     Original signed by 
Mayor, Glen McNeil     Clerk, Florence Witherspoon 


